## SELECTMEN'S MEETING MINUTES DECEMBER 26, 1995

Regular meeting of the Waterboro Board of Selectmen.

PRESENT: Chm. John c. Monteith, Robert C. Fay and Dennis G. Abbott.

## **NEW BUSINESS:**

BILLS: Selectmen voted to approve bills weekly at their Tuesday night meeting for inclusion in the following week's warrant.

PURCHASE ORDERS: Selectmen will approve weekly or via telephone to Selectmen's Secretary, in case of emergency. At least one Selectmen's signature is required.

DUMP: Everyone should have a new sticker effective January 1, 1996. Bob Gobeil suggests that Constable Chauncey Gerry be at the dump starting January 3<sup>rd</sup> to turn away anyone that doesn't have a new yellow sticker. Sel. Fay asked how many people do not have stickers and Bob Gobeil replied that he didn't know. Selectmen suggest that the attendants write down names and license plate numbers so the office can send letters if they persist in not putting the stickers on.

DECEMBER 26 WARRANT: Warrant was approved by all three Selectmen with the following notations:

Leighton Excavating charge the Town twice for 12/18 3 ½ hours sanding. Invoice's #0336 (dated 12/18) and #0323 (dated 12/26). The Road Commissioner will be notified and adjustments will be made in the future.

BUDGET COMMITTEE: Board will have them in for next weeks meeting to present the budget to them.

REQUEST FOR D.O.T.: To be passed on to Road Commissioner Fred Fay for considerations. Will request that it be back by January 9<sup>th</sup>.

## **GENERAL DISCUSSION:**

Miscellaneous items discussed-nothing significant.

## ADJOURNMENT:

Motion for adjournment was made at 8:00 p.m.

approved:

M Jay

May alo